Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAY SAFETY AND MOTOR VEHICLES
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed June 26, 2020, by Steven Cooper for Allegiant, LLC, a Utah limited liability company. The following is a summary of the agency’s decision: The agency declined to issue a declaratory statement because the petitioner failed to identify a statutory provision, rule, or order that applies to the set of circumstances submitted for declaratory statement and fails to state with particularity its set of factual circumstances upon which it sought a declaratory statement; the petitioner posed questions which, to answer, would be to set forth statements of general applicability; the petitioner sought a declaratory statement on facts that have already occurred; and the petitioner has no standing to seek a declaratory statement.

A copy of the Order Denying Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Joseph R. Gillespie, Agency Clerk, 2900 Apalachee Parkway, A-432, MS-2, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0504, AgencyClerk@flhsmv.gov, (850)617‑3101.
